

NEWS OF THE DAY

MARCH 4, 2022 – 2:30 p.m.

Coronavirus (COVID-19): Council meetings - resumption of meetings in person

What you need to know:

- Please note that from now on, council meetings will be held <u>in person</u> at the Luskville Community Centre, 2024 route 148, Pontiac.
- The next municipal council meeting is scheduled on Tuesday, March 8, 2022, at 7:30 p.m.
- In order to comply with government guidelines, the Municipality will have to apply certain sanitary measures; participants are therefore invited to follow the following instructions:
 - Wearing a mask of face shield is mandatory.
 - Signing the attendance register at the entrance to allow public health authorities
 to find people more quickly who may have been exposed to the virus and thus
 prevent further infections.
 - Maintaining a distance of one metre between people.
 - The **immunization passport is not required** to attend the council meeting.
 - Please note that government guidelines allow elected municipal officials not to wear face coverings during council meetings when a physical distance of two metres is respected or when a physical barrier is used.
- The Municipality thanks you for your collaboration.

Where to inquire:

- If you are worried about COVID-19: 1 877 644-4545.
- For any **help service** (food, seniors, volunteer work, domestic violence, etc.) consult www.mrcdescollinesdeloutaouais.gc.ca.
- To report any <u>serious</u> situation to the Police department that requires an intervention: 819-459-9911 or 1-888-459-9911.
- Governmental guidelines :
 - Quebec Government: www.quebec.ca
 - Government of Canada: www.canada.ca
- Municipality of Pontiac's Website: www.municipalitepontiac.com;
- Municipality of Pontiac's Facebook page: www.facebook.com/pontiacmun.